
 
Hello Neighbor, 
 

This letter is to courteously inform you that we will be hosting the 44th Annual Steamboat Marathon, 
Half Marathon, 10k, and Kids’ Fun Run on Sunday, June 1st.  We are excited to welcome runners from all 
over the country to enjoy one of the “Top 10 Destination Marathons in North America.”  As our valued 
neighbor, we would like you to be fully aware of the event and give you a chance to address any 
concerns.   
 
Race day is set to take place on Sunday, June 1st from approximately 5:30 am to 3:00 pm. 
 
The complete agenda for the day includes the following:  

5:30 am ​ Setup begins at downtown Courthouse, Moonhill (Half Marathon Start) and 
Hahns Peak Village (Marathon start) 
5:45 - 6:15 am ​ Transportation pick-up to the start of full marathon from 8th & Oak 
6:00 - 6:30 am​ Transportation pick-up to the start of half marathon from 8th & Oak 
6:30 am ​ Aid stations set up along 129  
7:10 am​ Road closures along 129 begin 
7:30 am ​ Start of the Marathon, Half Marathon & 10K 
11:45 am ​ Honey Stinger Kids’ Fun Run begins 
1:00 pm ​ All race course closes 
3:00 pm ​ Cleanup ends 

 
Please note that during this time there will be street closures that will affect flow of traffic: 
 
Downtown Steamboat 

●​ Lincoln Ave West Bound Lane will be closed from 5th-8th Street. 
●​ Lincoln Ave - West bound parking lane and first lane of traffic (5th-11th St.) will be closed to 

traffic for the runners’ safety. 
●​ Traffic from 8th-12th Street will be split East and Westbound on the two lanes normally 

designated as Eastbound. 
●​ 6th Street from Lincoln to the Alley (Oak Side) will be closed from 6:00 am – 3:00 pm. 
●​ 5th Street Lincoln to the alley will be closed from 6:00 – 8:45 am for the 10k start. 
●​ Vendor Expo will be on 6th Street, and the 10k starts on 5th Street - 5th will be a “rolling 

closure” to remain compliant with City Emergency Egress plans 
 

129 Road Closure 
●​ Northbound traffic on 129 will be diverted to the left lane just past the entrance to Elk River 

Estates and will proceed north to Cullen’s Corner where traffic controllers will be in place. 
●​ Southbound traffic on 129 will be diverted at Cullen’s Corner onto RCR 44 and then back onto 

129 at the intersection of 44 and 129 just north of the airport. 



●​ From Cullen’s Corner to the start of the half marathon (at approximately Moon Hill) there will be 
one-way traffic controlled by a pilot car leading the traffic on the west side of the road. 

 
As in past years, Community Service Officers will be assisting during each event with traffic detours 
and any other traffic/emergency needs. 

 
We hope you will be interested in joining us to race or spectate, and you can find additional information 
at www.steamboatmarathon.com. 
 
If you have any concerns or questions about this event, feel free to contact me directly at the 
information below. You can reach us any time before, during, or after the event with your questions.  
 
Best Regards,  
Alexandra Weissner 
 
Steamboat Marathon 
marathon@steamboatchamber.com 
480.518.6624 
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